
 
Lorem Ipsum Dolor Sit 
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Principal Brad Gurgel 
(Gr. 6-8) 
bradgurgel@gmail.com 
407-274-7899 

James Bakken (Gr. 3-5) 
jabakken09@gmail.com 
507-995-9431 

Deb Bakken (Gr. 3-5) 
debbak_3@hotmail.com  
507-381-8767 

Michelle Yotter (Gr. K-2) 
yotter.michelle@gmail.com  
651-448-0023  

Melissa Voigt (Preschool) 
mvoigt@saintpeterlutheran.org 
507-779-4935 

Greta Fennell  (Secretary) 
gfennell@saintpeterlutheran.org 

Candy Siewert (Classroom Aid) 
candysiewert9@gmail.com 

Lori Gieschen (Pt. Time Teacher) 
ljgieschen@gmail.com 

School Address: 
427 W Mulberry St.  
St. Peter, MN 56082 

School Phone: 
507-931-1866 

Church and School Email: 
spevluth@hickorytech.net 

Website: 
www.saintpeterlutheran.org

Upcoming School Events
Thursday, October 17 
No School - Teachers’ Conference 

Friday, October 18 
No School - Teacher’s Conference 

Sunday, October 20 
Worship Services - 8:00, 10:30 AM 
Sunday School 9:10 AM 

Monday, October 21 
MVL Charger for a Day (8th Grade) 
No Children’s Choir 

Wednesday, October 23 
Individual Band Lessons 
Band Practice 3:00-3:45 PM 

Long Term Schedule 
October 31 - End of 1st Quarter 
November 1 - No School 
November 4 - Messy Monday 
November 7 - Parent/Teacher 
Conferences 

October 16, 2019

           Upcoming Weekly Family Devotions (October 20-26): 
Story   Beginner’s Bible The Jesus Storybook       ___Bible__ 
Pharaoh’s Dreams       P.  78-85              P. 76-83                Genesis 39-41 
Joseph         P. 86-91            P. 76-83    Genesis 42-46 

Weekly School Newsletter

MVL Cross Country Meet Participants 



General School Updates
No School for Teachers’ Conferences (October 17-18) 
Due to our teachers going to a teachers conference on Thursday and Friday October 17-18, there will be no 
school on those days.  We hope your family is able to enjoy some more family time together on those extra days 
off!  

School Photos Taken - Retake Day is Thursday, November 7th 
School photos were taken of all students last week.  Pictures should arrive sometime in the next couple of weeks.  
A photo sample will be sent to all parents (even those who did not purchase any photos) from which additional 
pictures can still be ordered online at a later time.  Any families dissatisfied with their child’s picture will have the 
opportunity to have the picture retaken on Thursday, November 7th.  Let us know if you would like a retake as 
soon as possible so that we can plan to have the photographer come in  again on that day.   

End of Soccer Season - Thanks to our Volunteers! 
This week was our last soccer season of the year.  A huge thank you to Nate Otto for leading our soccer program 
again this year.  Thank you also to Stephanie Otto, Caitlyn Otto, Jake Enter, and Sarah Enter for helping out at as 
assistant coaches at many of the practices and games.  God blessed us with a fun season in which our teams were 
very successful!  For the second year in a row our A team won both of the Lutheran Grade School Tournaments 
they were entered in.  Great job Eagles!  

A special thank to Firefighter Ed for coming to our school and teaching us about fire safety! 

Week of October 21st - 25th: 
 
Theme: Pumpkins 
Color: Orange 
Letter:”Hh" 
Bible Story : Baby Moses 
Memory Treasure: Do not fear, for I am with you always.( Isaiah 41:10) 

Reminders: 

October 17th and 18th NO SCHOOL

Little Lambs Preschool Updates



K-2 Classroom Updates
We loved spending time outside for the first half of the week enjoying God's beautiful creation and the warm 
weather before the cold and windy weather arrived.  We even enjoyed having our closing afternoon devotion 
outside on Wednesday!  Please make sure that the K-2 students have warm coats for the colder weather (and 
find their hats and gloves too :)  We love to get outside to run and play together after all our learning!  

This week, the kindergartners are learning more and more about letters and sounds.  In fact, they came to 
school on Thursday and found letters and pictures missing from their alphabet chart.  They had to figure out 
where all the letters and sounds went.  In first and second grade, they started writing teaching (nonfiction) 
books during our writing time. They are learning that writers make a plan for what parts they want to write 
about and what those pages might include.  They are also studying other authors to see what they do to help 
the reader.

3-5 Classroom Updates
Grades 3-5 enjoyed a short week of school.  The third and fourth graders are excited to be rehearsing 
the play they have written.  We will present it to some of our school mates this coming week.  Fifth 
graders are starting a new novel and project.  Everyone is working on multiplication in math.  We are 
also learning new phrases in Spanish every week.  We really appreciate the extra help our volunteer 
helpers give to us.  They make learning easier and also fun.  We are hearing about Martin Luther in our 
daily devotions, and we have learned to sing Luther's Evening Prayer.  We are blessed to be in a 
Christian school! 

6-8 Classroom Updates
Many of our 6-8th graders are involved with the soccer team.  They played their last game of the 
season on Monday.  It was great to end the season with a 4-0 victory!  While it will be nice to take a 
break from the busyness of the soccer season, we will miss the excitement that soccer brought to our 
room the past mont and a half.  

Upon returning from our short three day week, our student teacher, Mrs. Routhieaux, will be teaching 
all of the subjects in our room as she wraps up the final weeks of her student teaching experience with 
us.  Part of the requirement for her teaching is that she handle two full weeks of teaching.  We have 
enjoyed having her teach us and look forward to having her with us for a few more weeks!  Her last 
day with us will be Thursday, November 7th.  
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